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DATE: September 15,2003 
TO: 
FROM: Division o f  Competitive Markets and Enforcement (Isler) p'v 
RE: Docket No. 030632-TX - W .G.I. Communications, Inc. d/b/a Boomerang 

Division of the Commission Clerk and Administrative Services (Nettles) 

Communications, hc .  

This docket was established on July 16, 2003, for nonpayment of the 2002 Regulatory 
Assessment Fee. On August 15,2003, the Division of the Commission Clerk and Administrative 
Services received notice that the company had filed for Chapter 11 bankruptcy protection. Staff 
contacted the company's attomey, Mr. Chad Bowen, and asked him to request cancellation of the 
company's certificate, if the company no longer had need of its certificate. Today, September 15th, 
I received Mr. Bowen's letter (original letter attached) dated September 12 requesting cancellation 
of W.G.I. Communications, Inc. d/b/a Boomerang Communications, hc.'s certificate due to the 
bankruptcy and requesting that the Commission waive any unpaid Regulatory Assessment Fees. Mr. 
Bowen also requested that the Coinrnission notify him when this has been done. 

Based on the above, please change the docket title to reflect that this is now a bankruptcy 
cancellation. The docket title should read: 

Bankruptcy cancellation by Florida Public Service Commission of CLEC Certificate 
No. 7880, issued to W.G.I. Communications, Inc. d/b/a Boomerang 
Communications, Inc., Effective 9/15/03. 

In addition to changing the docket title, please document Mr. Bowen's September 12'h letter 
in the docket file, and add Mr. Bowen as an official party to this docket. Let me know if you have 
any questions. 

Attachment 

cc: Office of the General Counsel (McKay) 



JENNIS & BOWEN 
ATTORNEYS AT LAW 

400 N. Ashley Du., Ste. 2540 
Tampa, Florida 33602 

Telephone: 813.229.1700 
F a c s d e :  813.229.1707 

September 12,2003 

VIA FACSIMILE (850) 413-6503 
AND U.S. MAIL 
Paula J. Isler, Research Assistant 
Bureau of Service Quality 
Capital Circle Office Center 
2540 Shuinard Oak Blvd. 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-8050 

Re: In re W.G.I. Communications, Inc. 
United States Bankruptcy Court, Middle District of Florida, Tampa Division 
Case No. 03-0541 5 

Dear Ms. Isler, 

In follow up to our conversation of September 1 1,2003, pIease accept this correspondence 
as notice that the above named entity, W.G.1. Commutations, Inc., no longer needs the CLEC 
Certificate Number 7880 referenced in your letter of August 29,2003. W.G.I. has essentially 
ceased all operations in connection with its bankruptcy case and no longer has any use for the 
Certificate. In that regard, on behalf of W.G.I., we are requesting that the Commission waive any 
unpaid Regulatory Assessment Fees that may have been accrued by W.G.1 Communications. 

At your earliest convenience, please confirm both the cancellation of the referenced 
certificate and the Connnission’s intention regarding waiver of the fees mentioned above. Thank 
you in advance for your time and consideration of this matter. We look forward to hearing fi-om 
you. 

Chad S. Bowen 

CSB: kw:4404 


